Lindale CE Primary School
MINUTES
Full Governors Meeting
Wednesday 19 September 2018 at 18:30
	Agenda item
	Action

	1
	Attendance

Helen Churchill - Chair

Sarah Coleman

Becky Davies 

Tom Holman 

Lisa Jefferson 
Heather Keating - Clerk

Kim Law 

Jenny Leahy 

Bill Wearing
	

	2
	Apologies

Paul Bond 
	

	3
	Declaration of interests

PB – Castle Head Field Studies Centre
	

	4
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 17 July 2018
The minutes of the last meeting held on 17 July 2018 were approved and agreed.
	

	5
	Matters arising not on the agenda


	

	6
	Reports – sub committees

Committees had not met since the last full governor meeting.  

7.1 Curriculum and standards - SC to circulate current data
7.2 Finance and staffing – no update
7.3 Buildings and health & safety 
· Works had been completed during the summer.  It was noted that painting of the entrance hall should be considered.  
· KL met with Barbara Ross from Kym Allan to carry out a H&S audit as part of the service level agreement.  Barbara will meet again with KL before ½ term and has also provided advice and guidance regarding safeguarding, H&S and behaviour policies.  
7.4 Pastoral and community – no update
	SC
24/09/18

	7
	Head’s report

The head’s report was circulated to governors.  SC gave a brief update on all headings and the following points were raised:
· Are there any areas for concern regarding attendance?

· SC confirmed that a slight reduction was due to 2 children taking holidays and no ongoing issues
· Wi-fi issues have been reported to System IT

· How are the new reception children settling in?

· 5 new nursery children have started and have settled in very well.  SC has met with a potential parent recently who is moving to the area.
· CEPQH (Church of England Headship Qualification)

· SC outlined this qualification which has been advertised through the Diocese.  The Diocese are offering two fully funded places.
	

	8
	Parent meeting – 11 September 2018

HC gave feedback from the parent’s meeting held on 11 September 2018.  HC gave information to parents regarding the shared headship proposal emphasising the financial aspects to ensure the sustainability of both schools.  She also talked to parents about the wider benefits within the school and community.  There are opportunities for the children to participate in shared activities and events and for the staff to share and develop good practice.
HC thought that parents had responded well.  Questions had been asked about how the process would be managed and what terms would be in place in the event that one of the schools withdrew or there was a change in head teacher.
JK said she was pleased to hear about the opportunities offered for both schools, particularly the opportunity for children to mix.

SC had sent a letter out in the summer about classes and teaching staff.  This clearly identified that the school has really experienced teachers and teaching assistants who also have qualified teacher status with significant experience.
	

	9
	School Improvement Plan

A separate governor meeting had been held on 4 September 2018 to consider developments for 2018-19.  SC to circulate the updated SIP.
	SC

28/09/18

	10
	Shared headship

A meeting had taken place at Selside school on 10 September 2018 to discuss the proposal for a shared headship between the two schools.  Governors from both schools had agreed that a sub-group be formed to progress this proposal, comprising three governors from each school:

Lindale:
HC/PB/BD

Selside:
TMc/JH/SP

The meeting was also attended by:

SC, Executive Head Teacher

Michael Mill, Director of Education, Carlisle Diocese

Marie Barnes, LA Senior Advisor

Jane Lees, LA Governor Services 

MM and MB had introduced the meeting with the perspective from both the LA and the Diocese, outlining the benefits of financial sustainability and shared activities and good practice.  MM confirmed that the current proposal is for a shared headship collaboration which would be formalised by a Memorandum of Understanding.
The chair of governors from each school put forward the views of their governing bodies.  Discussions took place regarding the significant opportunities for the children to work together and take part in joint activities.  It was noted that a successful event had already been organised with really good feedback.
A number of questions were raised:

· Split of SC’s time between school

· SC suggested 2 days at each school with day 3 being flexible to meet current needs

· It was emphasised that both schools would retain a full-time head who would be available at all times throughout the week

· Designated senior person in SC’s absence

· As at present, a member of staff would be nominated to act in SC’s absence
· Again, it was emphasised that SC remains the full time head at both schools and would always be available to deal with issues, either remotely or returning to the school

· HR arrangements of SC’s contract

· Suggested that SC remains in employment of Lindale who will invoice Selside

· Performance management would be carried out by a panel made up of governors from both school

· Review arrangements

· Suggested that the initial agreement be for 12 months with termly reviews

Lindale governors discussed and considered all the above views and issues arising from the joint meeting.  All agreed that the benefits of a shared headship were significant and an agreement should be pursued.  HK will obtain a template memorandum of understanding and circulate to governors.  It was also agreed that continued communication with parents was important.
	HK
05/10/18


	11
	Curriculum leadership governor reports

No update
	

	12
	Safeguarding update

No update
	

	13
	Nursery provision

Five children have started in nursery which is very positive.  Discussions took place regarding continued marketing and advertising:

· Open afternoon
· Facebook and website

· Boosted posts

· GoogleAds
It was agreed that Facebook and the website are the most effective methods but open afternoons would continue to be held.
	

	14
	Road signage

BW updated governors regarding road markings and signage.  He has spoken to the local PCSO regarding the parking of cars on the yellow zig-zags to drop of children.  No vehicles are allowed to park within this area at any time with no exceptions.  It is hoped that PCSO Howard will provide a visible presence at key times.  He confirmed that the cost of installing a school road sign would be the responsibility of the school and will obtain a price for the next meeting.

Governors reported that they had received a number of comments at the recent County Show from people saying they were unaware that there was a school in Lindale.
	BW
23/01/19

	15
	Website

HK has updated governor details and attendance on the website.
	

	16
	Governance

· Jennifer Kilner was welcomed to the meeting as a new parent governor
· The current skills audit was circulated and all governors asked to review and forward updates
· Following the resignation of TH there is now a vacancy for a co-opted governor.  All governors asked to consider the GB skillset and skills that might be useful.
	

	17
	Training 
The current LA and Diocese training programmes were circulated and governors were asked to let HK know if they wished to attend any courses.
CPGF have yet to forward their annual programme but are providing the following: 

· How aware are you of the online threats, risks, trends and technologies?
· As a governor do you know your responsibilities for filtering, monitoring and other online safeguards?

· Do you know enough to be able to support and challenge school in implementing relevant policies?  

· Would you like some governor training to have a deeper understanding of the issues?
Date:

Thursday 1 November 2018 – 18:30-20:30

Venue:

Grange Fell Golf Club

Speaker:
Penny Gosling, Kym Allan Consultants
	

	18
	Policies

HK circulated the list of statutory policies and the required review periods and responsibility.
All governors agreed to continue to adopt the Cumbria County Council policies.  Where appropriate governors agreed that committees or individual governors take responsibility for ongoing review and approval.  HK will circulate details 

All policies to be published on the school website have been reviewed and updated during the summer.  Governors approved these policies.
	HK

05/10/18

	19
	Correspondence

None
	

	20
	Meeting calendar
FGB:
Wednesday 23 January 2019 @ 18:30


Tuesday 26 March 2019 @ 18:30


Monday 20 May 2019 @ 18:30


Wednesday 17 July 2019 @ 18:00

FS:  Tuesday 2 October 2018 @ 16:30

CS:  Tuesday 9 October 2018 @ 16:30

PC:  Tuesday 9 October 2018 @ 09:15

H&S:  tbc
	

	21
	Date and time of next meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 23 January 2019 @ 18:30. 
	


	Item
	Mtg
	Date
	Action
	Owner
	Date
	Status
C/O

	72
	FGB
	19/09/2018
	SC to forward updated data
	SC
	24/09/2018
	O

	73
	FGB
	19/09/2018
	SC to circulate updated SIP
	SC
	28/09/2018
	O

	74
	FGB
	19/09/2018
	HK to circulate model Memorandum of Understanding
	HK
	05/10/2018
	O

	75
	FGB
	19/09/2018
	BW to obtain cost of school sign
	BW
	23/01/2019
	O

	76
	FGB
	19/09/2018
	HK to circulated policy review dates
	HK
	05/10/2018
	O
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